### **Golfers Honor a Friend**

The 34th Annual Memorial Golf Outing took place at Pierce Lake Golf Course in Chelsea, and drew 100 golfers to the event. This year's event honored the late Jerry D'Adamo, and returned to the original format with a shotgun start. The Championship team was the team of Ted Szynal, shooting a low score of 58, while the runners-up were Nadeau Team #5 led by Brad and Ryan Nadeau. A special thanks to all of the golfers, volunteers, hole sponsors and in-kind donors who helped out with this outing.



## Website and Donor Updates

# Payment Information

OSAVINGS

OCHECKING

OCREDIT CARD

ROUTING NUMBER \*

ACCOUNT NUMBER \*



Visit our new website! You will notice many new updates and changes, including the ability to make donations using savings or checking accounts, and to set up a recurring gift on a weekly, monthly, quarterly, or annual

basis. Visit: https://bit.ly/SLCnewsletter or scan the code to the right to make your donation today!



#### **Receive Newsletter by Email**

To keep you informed about the latest news and events and help us control costs, <u>please share your email address with us today.</u> We do not share your information with anyone else.
Email us at slcdev@stlouiscenter.org

## A Note from the New Supreme Knight

PATRICK E. KELLY

#### KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

1 COLUMBUS PLAZA NEW HAVEN, CT 06510-3326

April 22, 2021

Rev. Enzo Addari, SdC. CEO St. Louis Center 16195 W. Old US Hwy. 12 Chelsea, MI 48118

Dear Father Addari:

I just wanted to say how much I appreciated your kind words and good wishes upon my election as Supreme Knight.

The office of Supreme Knight is a unique position which brings a duty of service to the 2 million members of the Knights of Columbus and their families. It also requires generous service and fidelity to the Catholic Church. I am humbled by the trust that has been placed in me by our Board of Directors, and look forward to devoting everything I have to offer to advance the Order in its work, which I believe is more important today than ever.

Although the COVID-19 pandemic is a difficult circumstance to begin this work, I believe it is providential that my first months as Supreme Knight coincide with the Year of St. Joseph. I would be grateful for your prayers for me, for my wife Vanessa and our daughters, especially through the intercession of St. Joseph and Blessed Michael McGivney.

Respectfully,

Patrick E. Kelly Supreme Knight

PEK:smf



Patrick Kelly and his wife Vanessa with their 3 daughters after the installation ceremony.

Patrick Kelly was formally installed as Supreme Knight of the Knights of Columbus on June 11, 2021 during formal ceremonies at St. Mary's Church in New Haven, CT, the former home of Knights' Founder Blessed Michael J. McGivney. Supreme Knight Kelly was born and raised in Michigan, and is now the leader of this worldwide organization of over 2

million men. There are 64,000 Knights in Michigan, and approximately 80 councils that support St. Louis Center annually through the MI Drives. The above letter is a response to Fr. Enzo Addari's formal letter of congratulations.